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The relationship between employing bodies within the Methodist Church.

In submitting this paper I declare my position as an employee of the Methodist Council, and TDO representative on the Staff Association. My place on the Council is as representative of the Chester and Stoke-on-Trent District.

The current situation arising from the Team Focus process whereby employees of the Methodist Council have become at risk of redundancy has highlighted once more the issue of the Methodist Church having a large number of employing bodies (I estimate between 600 – 700) who are not related to each other. The current constitution of the Church makes it impossible for an employee to be offered redeployment opportunities under TUPE between these different bodies, for example connexion and district, district and circuit, or between circuits. This is the case even where one employing body provides the money to the other for the work to be done for the Church on its behalf.

In many other organisations different employing bodies within one organisation would be seen as ‘associate companies’ offering the opportunity for transfer under TUPE.  

Employment Rights Act 1996 s.231 provides: 
"For the purposes of this Act any two employers shall be treated as associated if: 
(a) one is a company of which the other (directly or indirectly) has control, or
(b) both are companies of which a third person (directly or indirectly) has control;
and 'associated employer' shall be construed accordingly". 
The same definition is used in TULRCA 1992 (see TULRCA s.297). 
Thus employers are "associated" if one is a company controlled by the other or if both are companies over which a third person (company or individual) has direct or indirect control. 
For practical employment law purposes, employers "associated" with each other are treated as though they are one and the same (see eg ERA 1996 s.139(2) which deals with redundancy).

Such is apparently not the case for the Methodist Church.

The Methodist Council may consider that the time has come to reassess this situation and find a way of employing personnel within the Connexion that is more straightforward and, arguably, more just.
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